




 

 

PART 1 – GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

1.1 BACKGROUND  

 

The NPDES program was created in 1990 by the United States Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) to safeguard public waters through the regulation of the discharge of 

pollutants to surface waters including lakes, streams, wetlands, and rivers. The 

Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) is the local authority responsible for 

administering this program. Under this program, specific permits are issued to regulate 

different types of municipal, construction, and industrial activities. 

 

The MPCA issued the first Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) NPDES Permit 

to the City of Saint Paul on December 1, 2000.  The City’s MS4 Permit was reissued by 

the MPCA on January 21, 2011. This permit requires submittal of a revised Stormwater 

management (SWMP). In 2012 and subsequent years, the report submittal date has 

been changed to June 30th.  

 

The goal of the SWMP is to set a framework defining how the City will manage, operate, 

and maintain its Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System and areas within the City’s 

jurisdiction drained by the System in a manner to reduce the discharge of pollutants to 

the Maximum Extent Practicable (MEP). The stormwater management activities of the 

City cover a broad range of responsibilities involving the governing body and almost 

every department of the City. The City Council and Mayor approve budgets, ordinances, 

and policies to provide direction for the stormwater program.  
 

1.2 CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Permit coordination and annual reporting functions are handled by:  

 

Contact Information 

Pat Murphy 

Department of Public Works 

Phone:   (651) 266-6254 

Email:     patrick.g.murphy@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 

 


















































































































